
American Bird Conservancy ҉ Natural Resources Defense Council ҉  Sierra Club  
Center for Biological Diversity  ҉  Friends of the Earth ҉  Endangered Species 

Coalition ҉  Oregon Wild  ҉  Conservation Northwest ҉  WildEarth Guardians ҉ 
Cornell Lab of Ornithology ҉  Geos Institute 

 
Sign-On Letter to President Obama 
 
July 2, 2012 
 
The Honorable Barack Obama 
President of the United States of America 
The White House 
1600 Pennsylvania Ave NW 
Washington D.C. 20500 
 
Dear President Obama, 
 
The undersigned organizations urge your support for the conservation of the mature and old-
growth forests in the Pacific Northwest. These magnificent forests provide clean drinking water 
for millions of Americans, a world-class tourism destination, sustainable forestry, and habitat 
essential to the survival of hundreds of species of wildlife. 
 
Conservation of the old-growth ecosystem as symbolized by the Northwest Forest Plan 
developed under the leadership of President Bill Clinton was a significant environmental 
advance that ended decades of unsustainable management practices in the region.  
 
Studies show that the Northwest Forest Plan is working as intended to retain mature and old 
forests, and that the highly fragmented forest ecosystem is growing back into the large blocks 
of mature forest habitat needed to maintain water quality and recover threatened species such 
as the Northern Spotted Owl, Marbled Murrelet and Pacific salmon stocks. 
 
Your administration recently released a draft Critical Habitat proposal for the Northern Spotted 
Owl that identifies sufficient habitat necessary to conserve the threatened species and the old-
growth ecosystem upon which it depends. We commend the agency’s use of modeling to 
identify the proposed acreage which we believe represents the best available science. 
 
However, the draft plan and accompanying Presidential Memorandum raise concern because of 
the proposed active management in owl critical habitat that is not supported by the best 
available science. Three major scientific societies are advising the administration to conduct 
more research on the effects of active management on owl populations before treatments are 
applied more broadly. We agree with the scientists’ call for caution. 
 
The draft also includes provisions that could have the unintended consequence of weakening or 



eliminating habitat protections of the Northwest Forest Plan. We respectfully urge the 
administration to modify the proposed Critical Habitat rule to ensure that the protected 
reserves of the Northwest Forest Plan are maintained so that future generations of Americans 
will be assured they will have an opportunity to enjoy the splendor of these old-growth forests. 
 
Sincerely, 
  
George Fenwick, Ph.D. 
President 
American Bird Conservancy 
The Plains, Virginia 
 
Debbie Sease 
National Campaign Director 
Sierra Club 
Washington, D.C. 
 
Andrew Wetzler 
Director, Land and Wildlife Program 
Natural Resources Defense Council 
Washington, D.C. 
 
Kierán Suckling 
Executive Director 
Center for Biological Diversity 
Tucson, Arizona 
 
Eric Pica 
Executive Director 
Friends of the Earth 
Washington, D.C. 
 
Leda Huta 
Executive Director 
Endangered Species Coalition 
Washington, D.C. 
 
Mark Salvo 
Wildlife Program Director 
WildEarth Guardians 
Phoenix, Arizona 
 
John W. Fitzpatrick  
Director 
Cornell Lab of Ornithology 
Ithaca, New York 
 



Greg Harber, Chairman 
Alabama Ornithological Society Conservation Committee 
Birmingham, Alabama 
 
Suzette Russi, Conservation chair 
Prescott Audubon Society 
Prescott, Arizona 
 
Nancy Meister, President 
Yuma Audubon Society 
Yuma, Arizona 
 
Allan Mueller 
Conservation Chair 
Arkansas Audubon Society 
Conway, Arkansas 
 
Don Schmoldt, President 
Sacramento Audubon Society 
Sacramento, California 
 
Jeff Ebright 
President 
Palomar Audubon Society 
San Diego, California 
 
Rodney Siegel, Executive Director 
The Institute for Bird Populations 
Point Reyes Station, California 
 
Howard Clark 
Fresno Audubon Society 
Fresno, California 
 
Andrew J. Orahoske 
Conservation Director 
Environmental Protection Information Center 
Arcata, California 
 
Kimberly Baker  
Forest and Wildlife Advocate  
Klamath Forest Alliance  
Orleans, California 
 
Laura Garrett 
Conservation Chair 
Pasadena Audubon Society 
Pasadena, California 



 
Catherine Rich 
Executive Officer 
The Urban Wildlands Group 
Los Angeles, California 
 
Dan Silver, Executive Director 
Endangered Habitats League 
Los Angeles, California 
 
Larry Glass 
Northcoast Environmental Center 
Arcata, California 
 
Don Rivenes 
Conservation Chair 
Sierra Foothills Audubon Society 
Grass Valley, California 
 
Harry Love 
Conservation Chair 
The Kern Audubon Society 
Bakersfield, California  
 
Lynn Ryan 
California Program Coordinator 
Ancient Forest International 
Redway, California 
 
Chris Hartzell 
Vice President 
Monterey Audubon Society 
Monterey, California 
 
Ron Harden 
Conservation Chair  

Foothills Audubon Club 
Loveland, Colorado 

 
Pauline P. Reetz 
Conservation Chairman  
Audubon Society of Greater Denver 
Denver, Colorado 
 
Bill Stewart 
Conservation Chair 
Delmarva Ornithological Society 
Greenville, Delaware 



 
Karen Carroll 
Accipiter Enterprises 
Live Oak, Florida 
 
Bird Conservation Network 
Donnie Dann 
Highland Park, Illinois 
 
Beth Deimling, President 
Tippecanoe Audubon Society 
Silver Lake, Indiana 
 
Kurt Schwarz 
Conservation Chair 
Maryland Ornithological Society 
Ellicott City, Maryland 
 
Ned Gerber  
Wildlife Habitat Ecologist/Director 
Chesapeake Wildlife Heritage  
Easton, Maryland 

 
Millie Kriemelmeyer 
Conservation Chair 
Southern Maryland Audubon Society 
Maryland 
 
Fred Charbonneau, 
Coordinator, Safe Passage Great Lakes 
Detroit Audubon Society 
Southfield, Michigan 
 
Kay Charter 
Executive Director 
Saving Birds Thru Habitat  
Omena, Michigan 
 
Louis Asher 
President  
St. Paul Audubon Society 
St. Paul, Minnesota 
 
James R. Fossard 
Conservation Chair 
Greater Ozarks Audubon Society 
Springfield, Missouri 
 



Matthew Koehler 

WildWest Institute 

Missoula, Montana 

Paula Smith 
President 
Flathead Audubon Society  
Kalispell, Montana 
 
Denise Boggs, Executive Director 
Conservation Congress 
Livingston, Montana 
 
Buffalo Bruce 
Staff Ecologist 
Western Nebraska Resource Council 
Chadron, Nebraska 
 
Valerie Freer, President 
Sullivan County NY Audubon Society 
Loch Sheldrake, New York 
 
Gigi Spates, Conservation Chair 
Eastern Long Island Audubon Society 
East Quogue, New York 
 
Anita Clemmer  
President 
High Country Audubon Society 
Boone, North Carolina 

 
Leonard Pardue, President 
Elisha Mitchell Audubon Society 
Asheville, North Carolina 
 
Elfriede L. Miller 
Payne County Audubon Society 
 Stillwater, Oklahoma 

 
Dominick DellaSala, Ph.D. 
Chief Scientist 
Geos Institute 
Ashland, Oregon 
 
Steve Pedery 
Oregon Wild 
Portland, Oregon 



 
Bob Sallinger 
Audubon of Portland 
Portland, Oregon 
 
Joan Zuber, President 
The Federation of Western Outdoor Clubs 
Portland, Oregon 
 
Doug Couch 
President 
Mazamas 
Portland, Oregon 
 
Joseph Vaile 
Klamath Siskiyou Wildlands Center 
Ashland, Oregon 
 
Chuck Willer 
Coast Range Association 
Corvallis, Oregon 
 
Dave Willis, Chair 
Soda Mountain Wilderness Council 
Ashland, Oregon 
 
David Harrison 
Conservation Chair 
Salem Audubon Society 
Salem, Oregon 
 
Nick Cady 
Cascadia Wildlands 
Eugene, Oregon 
 
Ann Vileisis 
President 
Kalmiopsis Audubon Society 
Port Orford, Oregon 
 
Jon Rhodes, Hydrologist 
Planeto Azul Hydrology 
Portland, Oregon 
 
Peg Reagan 
Executive Director 
Conservation Leaders Network 
Oregon 



 
Margaret A. Higbee, Newsletter Editor 
Donna Meyer, President 
Todd Bird Club 
Indiana, Pennsylvania 
 
Marsha Pearson  
Wild Bird Marketing 
a Division of Windy Wing Design & Promotion 
Glenside, Pennsylvania 
 
Gary Kinkley 
President 
Quittapahilla Audubon Society 
Palmyra, Pennsylvania 
 
Paul Nolan, Ph.D. 
President 
Charleston Audubon & Natural History Society 
Charleston, South Carolina 
 
Leatrice Koch 
Treasurer  
Coastal Bend Audubon Society 
Corpus Christi, Texas 
 
Steve Brooks, Director  
The Clinch Coalition  
Wise, Virginia 

 
Mitch Friedman 
Executive Director 
Conservation Northwest 
Bellingham, Washington 
 
Kathleen Snyder, President 

Pilchuck Audubon Society 

Snohomish County 

Washington 

Tim Coleman 
Kettle Range Conservation Group 
Republic, Washington 
 
Nancy Osborn Nicholas 
Interim Executive Director 
Washington Wild 
Seattle, Washington 



 
Mike Petersen 
The Lands Council 
Spokane, Washington 
 
Pat Rasmussen, Coordinator 
World Temperate Rainforest Network 
Olympia, Washington 
 
Karen Etter Hale 
2nd Vice President 
Wisconsin Audubon Council 
Madison, Wisconsin 
 
William P. Mueller 
Conservation Chair 
Wisconsin Society for Ornithology 
Milwaukee, Wisconsin 
 
Karen Etter Hale 
Executive Secretary,  
Madison Audubon Society 
 Madison, Wisconsin 
 
Erik Molvar 
Executive Director 
Biodiversity Conservation Alliance  
Laramie, Wyoming 
 

 


